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January 21, 2022 

TO: FALEO Members 

As I reflect on the past two years, I am proud of what we have 
accomplished. Scholarships and Scholarship dinners, picnics, mixers, 
great fellowship, and the resumption of the Philippine Exchange Training 
program. I started my term as we were just coming out of Covid 
restrictions. We were able to meet on zoom to get business done despite 
the restrictions we faced. We are financially stable and growing. 

I would like to thank my Board and specifically the Executive Board; 
Eric Quema, Lawrence Lagarejos, and Randy Caturay, who helped me 
make it through those years. Glenn Sylvester made sure I stayed on 
track and Rich Alves was always there with outstanding knowledge of 
our by-laws.  

On the sad side, we had to say goodbye to some great friends, 
family members, and members who have passed on. Our sister 
Debbie VanPatten was great at making sure FALEO acknowledged 
the loss to the families and the sadness we all felt and shared. 

Your new board is filled with youth and that is what we have needed. 
I’ve been retired for 11 years and sometimes, realized I was out of 
touch with what LEO’s need today.  

Thank you all for supporting me and FALEO. I’ll still be around 
and active as a member and advisor.  

God bless us all and please, stay safe out there. 

Fraternally, 
Robert Nishiyama 

Robert Nishiyama 
President, FALEO 
Faleopresident4@gmail.com 
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